

# PRINCE OF WALES

PRIMARY SCHOOL



# NEWSLETTER 24h June 2016

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

## Science Corner – Year 6 Fantastic Science Event

Year 6 pupils organised a marvellous Science Fair for the whole school and parents on Wednesday. Each year group spent time learning and experiencing practical science, led by knowledgeable and enthusiastic year 6 scientists. It was learning with a capital F for: FUN

As one teacher put it: 'All the children absolutely loved it. They were so involved, it was interactive and so appropriate for their learning. They were so happy, brimming to share what they had done when we got back to class and so that's what we did for the rest of the afternoon.

So much hard work for all of you [children and staff] but such an eruption of learning."

A special thank you to Mrs Blake who organised this successful event.











Sherleese 6H. Marvam 6B. Zavvier 6B.







#### Our Value for this month is Politeness & Manners

Good manners become good habits. The school community are expected to behave politely at all times. This teaches the pupils that 'good manners' can become an integral part of their character. As the children experience polite behaviour from staff and their peers, there is a positive impact on their social development and social skills. This month, the whole school community have embraced the notion that 'polite behaviour counts'. The children are aware that consistency is vital. As the children acquire good manners, they need to practise and reinforce these skills at school and at home, to ensure they remain a lifelong character trait.

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator These pupils modelled the value of politeness & manners this week; Alexandra 1T, Efe 1A, Riel 1K, Adam 2A, Ira 2Ru, Ali 2Ri, Gervais 3G, Tasniah 3F, Annajoni 3N, Alisia 4L, Amber 4F, Clifford 4H, Jemima 5L, Renas 5S, Kagan 6T,



Can your child remember what they learnt at the Science Fair? Many activities can be tried at home.

# Attendance this week

3F 90.17% 1A 89.13% 2A 93.97% 4F 92.92% 5L 90.83% 6B 97.32% 1K 96.43% 2Ri 92.67% 3G 93.39% 4H 94.40% 5S 94.17% 6H 84.96% 1T 92.50% 2Ru 92.92% 3N 94.83% 4L 98.33% 6T 98.28%

> Well done to 1K & 4L for best attendance this week. Overall attendance since September: 95.18%



A big thank you to the following children for helping Marion with her PE Newly Qualified Teachers: Grace - 3N, Kwasi - 3N, Beerydo - 3N, Ekin – 3F, Arthur – 4L, Jamaal – 4L, Jamie - 2Ru, Liam - 2A, Adam - 2Ru, Reber -2Ri, Jack – 3G

#### **Coffee Morning with SENDIASS:**

On Monday 4th July, we will be hosting a coffee morning with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND) Information, Advice and Support Service (SENDIASS). The coffee morning will take place in the Community Room, doors will be open from 8.45am. The focus of the coffee morning will be on providing parents and carers who may need information on the Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP). If you would like to find out more information please come along. Ms Paddon.

Our Year 3 pupils and their pen pals from Churchfield School concluded a project that was inspired by the author Anthony Lishak. The writer and all the children spent a whole day together, further enhancing their writing skills





Musical talent Emily played the flute at the start and finish of our Achievement assembly.



Well done to our Rounders Team who played well against Bushhill Park and Oasis Hadlev.



The Queen's Birthday was celebrated across the school through a variety of activities and all pupils wrote cards and letters that have been sent to Buckingham Palace.



Friday 1st July POW International Cultural Day £1 donations

POW is celebrating our multicultural diversity with a non-uniform day. It is a chance for the children to dress in the colours or traditional clothing of their country of origin, or any culture they choose. All money raised will be go towards the Gam: ED 2016 project. Miss Ricketts

#### Help us to support a school in The Gambia

Well done to Abigail, Renae, Mariam (6B), Ndey and Bintou (4L) for delivering an exceptional presentation about an international project in support of a school in The Gambia to Our school as well as Saint Francis De Sales Primary school (Haringey). Miss Ricketts







Bakua Lower Basics School, despite a broken roof, lack of resources and no onsite sanitation, provides an education for nearly 1000 pupils. Can we help them?



#### How to help your child with Maths

The Maths Workshops are fully endorsed by the parents who have attended the sessions. They now feel they are more confident in supporting their children at home. Check out the next session for yourself:

#### Maths Workshops for Parents Venue: Community Room Time: 9am - 10am

Subtraction 28/6/16 Multiplication 6/07/16 Division 14/07/16

EYFS workshop: 08/07/16 from 9am - 10am

### Dates for your diary

Monday 27th June

Tuesday 28th June Friday 1st July Friday 8th July

Tuesday 12th July Wednesday 13th July Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> July Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> July

Monday 5th September

## Value for June: Politeness & Manners

Whole School 'Humanities Week' about Our Local Area

Year 2 seaside visit

Year 6 to Lord's Cricket Grounds

International Day to raise funds for The Gambian School

Final school day for Nursery End of year reports to parents

Parents' Evening

Sports Day and School Picnic

Early Learners Fun Afternoon 3pm - 6pm School breaks up for summer break at 1:30pm

Start of school year '16/'17